BOARD OF EDUCATION

FAIRFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS

FAIRFIELD, CT

Standing Committee Meeting

Facilities, Technology, and Long-Term Planning

Tuesday, January 12, 2010

Fairfield Public Schools 

Superintendent’s Conference Room

501 Kings Highway East

5:15 p.m.

DRAFT MINUTES

1. The meeting was called to order at 5:25 p.m.

2. Members Present: Board of Education Members—Mr. Tim Kery, Mr. John Mitola, Mr. Perry Liu; Deputy Superintendent, Jack Boyle; Director of Operations, Tom Cullen; and Director of Elementary Education, Anna Cutaia-Leonard.

3. The minutes were approved for the following meetings:  December 3, 15, and 18, 2009.  

4. Mr. Tom Cullen shared copies of the Emergency Operations Plan, the Emergency Flip Chart and the Emergency Disaster Planning Outline.  He presented information on off-site relocation plans and redistribution of students in the event of a long-term closure of a school or schools.  

5. Anna Cutaia-Leonard brought forward a request of the Cultural Diversity Task Force.  The request is for the Board of Education to discuss and vote on the recommendation of opening up the option to all elementary schools to Opt-In into McKinley Elementary School for the 2010-2011 school year.  A sense of urgency exists because there is a desire to share this information with families before kindergarten registration begins.  Anna Cutaia-Leonard shared absolute racial imbalance numbers for the past nine years, a section of the Plan to Address Racial Imbalance outlining opt-in and opt-out plans, last year’s opt-in and opt-out options, a three-year tally of opt-in and opt-out students, and available seats at McKinley for the 2010-2011 school year.  The Standing Committee members voted unanimously in favor to bring the request forward to the full Board of Education.  

6. Mr. Tim Kery shared a draft of Facilities Planning Principles.  It is for the Standing Committee’s review and will be an agenda for the next meeting.  

7. Tom Cullen shared the updates to pages 20 and 28 of the Long-Range Facilities Plan.  Mr. Cullen requested that we discuss the impact of the updates of page 20 on the remainder of the plan at the next meeting.  

8. The idea of keeping the Fairfield Woods Middle School (FWMS) boiler on page 20 was discussed.  Mr. Cullen explained that the Long-Range Plan has had boiler replacements in it all along and this is the year in which the FWMS boiler falls.  The Standing Committee agreed to keep the boiler on page 20 with hopes that the FWMS building committee will pick it up.  

9. Mr. Jack Boyle explained the teaming approach at the Middle School level.  The current middle school feeder pattern was shared.  It was requested that the middle school enrollment numbers with the new space be shared at the next meeting.   

10. There was no public comment. 

11. Under Open Discussion the following was discussed:  

· A space use request by the Black Rock Turnpike Congregational Church was received.  The Standing Committee discussed the long-term commitment of the request, the wear and tear of the building, uncovered costs and security issues.  A sense of the body was taken and it was recommended that the district not approve the request.  

12. The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 16 at 5:15 p.m.  in the Superintendent’s Conference Room.  

13. The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 
